
 

At James Wolfe, we are constantly striving to further enrich the opportunities and experiences for our pupils -- 
this may include playground improvements, extracurricular activities, development of indoor spaces (e.g. 

libraries), special provision, inspirational visitors and experiences. If you would like to make a contribution to our 
fundraising efforts, please go to our Go Fund Me page at https://gofund.me/3f7ee947. We will share updates on 

how we spend these donations in the Weekly Wolfe. Thank you in advance for your contributions. 
 

Thursday 20th July 2023 
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, 
  

   

As we come to the end of another successful year at James Wolfe, we take time to 
reflect on the many achievements of our pupils over the last twelve months. On an 
individual level, these have been shared in the annual reports and we hope that parents 
enjoyed reading about the progress that their children have made this year.  

At a school level, we can consider our achievements through our PROUD values. 
Across the year, we have seen children persevere with their learning in all of the 
subjects we teach. We all make mistakes in our work and it has been wonderful to see 
our children use these as opportunities to grow their understanding. We also 
celebrate the great relationships that our children show throughout the school day as, 
across our school, children show the value of respect in their conversations with 
others. Our children are interested in the views of others and they value different ideas, 
demonstrating the value of democracy. 

By demonstrating our values, our children can be P.R.O.U.D. of their achievements 
this year. 

We would like to thank our staff team for their incredible work this year. Our staff have 
created interesting learning opportunities that have enabled our children to thrive. 

Some pupils and staff are leaving us this year. To our pupils we say good luck in your 
new schools -- they are lucky to have you and we look forward to hearing about your 
future successes. To our staff, we wish you all the best with your future adventures.   

We wish everyone a restful and relaxing Summer holiday and we look forward to 
welcoming returning pupils back to class in September. 

Have a great Summer. 

Kind regards, 
Mr Harris & Ms Gallagher 

 

 

https://gofund.me/3f7ee947


 

 
  

FOOTBALL ROUND-UP 

It has been quite the year for our football teams -- 2022/23 will go down in history! 
The girls have had a hugely successful season, completing their league season in 
style! We received our final league places last week, with the girls' team not only 

finishing third but also winning the vote (by the other schools) to receive the 
‘Excellence’ award for their fantastic play on the football field! Each season, the girls' 

team rises higher in the league standings and we are immensely proud of their 
success. Most of all, we are delighted with the development in their teamwork and 
sporting attitude throughout the season -- they have scored some fantastic goals 

and played some amazing football.  

As if that wasn't exciting enough, the boys' team finish the season 
as…CHAMPIONS! A quite remarkable season of consistent wins and determination 
has seen the boys' team rise to the top of the Greenwich League and win it by one 
point! The boys received the Shield, which will sit proudly in our trophy cabinet, last 

week at the awards ceremony. Not only have our boys shown excellence on the 
pitch with some high-level passing moves and strong defence, they have done it 
with a fantastic team ethic and respectful attitude to all other players on the pitch. 

Our school name will be engraved on the Shield forever! 

  Well done to all our footballers this year - we will never forget it! Good luck to our 
Year 6 players who are now moving on -- what a legacy you have left. Thank you to 
all our parent volunteers who have helped through the season -- and especially to 

Mr Armson, Miss Morphitis and Miss Zaza, who have made all this                     
possible. See you next season!  

 

 

 

 

 
  

NON-UNIFORM DAY 

In order to celebrate the last day of term, tomorrow (Friday 21st) will be a Non-
Uniform Day, with individual celebrations taking place in classes. 

 



 

 
  

MUSIC LESSONS 

The price james Wolfe charges for music lessons has not increased for a number of 
years -- however, we are now in the unfortunate position of having to increase these 
costs to parents. From September, music lessons (all instruments) will be £110 per 

term for ten weekly fifteen-minute lessons, equating to £11 per lesson. Children 
already having music lessons will be automatically re-enrolled for September, unless 
a parent lets the office know that they wish lessons to stop. Parents whose children 

are on the waiting list for lessons will be contacted                                                      
when a space becomes available. 

 

 

 
  

SECRET GARDEN COMPETITION WINNERS 

Last month, the Design & Technology team ran a competition for children to design 
and make a decoration to inhabit and enhance our new Secret Garden space at 
Royal Hill, in order to help celebrate the grand opening. The winners would have 

their creation installed in the garden -- and we can now offer                                       
our congratulations to the following:  

 
Boris Tarabrin 4M / Uxia Cid Puga 4M / Maria Walsley 4P / Julia Hernaez 

Aldama 4M / Lara Watson 4M / Lena Ivanovic 4S 
 

Well done to them all! 

 

 

 
  

FREE HOLIDAY MEALS 

Any child in Royal Greenwich can get a free lunch this Summer, as the Council’s 
holiday meal scheme returns to libraries and leisure centres. Grab a healthy, 

nutritious packed lunch throughout the week, with no forms or fuss -- just turn up 
and tuck in! Serving times vary, so please check their website for details 

at http://www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk/holidaymeals. 

 

 

 
  

DINNERS 

Please can parents note that a swap from packed lunches to school dinners, or vice 
versa, can only be made on the first day back after a holiday. If you wish to make a 

change, please ensure we are informed on your child's return to school -- and 
remenber, all dinners will be free to all children in September. 

 

http://www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk/holidaymeals


 

 
  

FUNDS FOR FAMILIES WITH CHILDREN ENTITLED TO FREE SCHOOL MEALS 

Funds will once again be provided over the holiday by Royal Greenwich to those 
FSM families who consented. If parents are not in receipt of the benefit Free School 

Meals for their child but feel they would qualify, they should apply 
at https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals. Should you find you are not 

eligible but are experiencing hardship, please contact the school. 

 

 

 
  

BREE'S LITTLE STARS 

Bree's Little Stars would like to update you on their provision for September 2023, 
as well as welcoming both new parents and Nursery children. They are very much 

looking forward to seeing you and your children at their After-School Club (for 
Reception to Year 6), and have lots of fun activities ready to entertain them. They 
will also be launching their new Breakfast Club for Nursery children, which will run 

Monday to Friday from 7:45am to 8:45am at a cost of £7 per session, with 
September booking now available on their Cheqdin System (for both Breakfast Club 

and A-SC). They will not be running a Breakfast Club for Reception to Year 6, as 
this is something already provided by the school. 

  
Their After-School Clubs at Randall Place and Royal Hill run Monday to Friday from 
3:15pm to 6:05pm, term time only. Please book well in advance to guarantee your 
space. Snacks are provided daily, including a fruit & vegetable platter, sandwiches, 
wraps & soups. Milk and water are also provided. Activities available to the children 
include Lego, sip & paint, music & dance, board games, arts & crafts, outdoor play 

(with footballs, basketballs & tennis balls available), cards, Play Dough, puzzles and 
homework! Children's ideas are also encouraged & welcomed. 

  
Approximate schedule: 3:30pm-4:15pm food/snacks, 4:15pm-5:00pm outdoor play, 
5:00pm-5:45pm activities, 5:45pm-6:00pm tidy up, 6:00pm reflect on day's events. 

  
Collection 

Drop-off and pick-up for Nursery children will be from the Nursery entrance only -- 
you will need to call (number to follow) when collecting your child. 

Randall Place -- Staff can be reached on 07593 623534 between 3:15pm & 6:15pm. 
Royal Hill -- Staff can be reached on 07845 529485 between 3:15pm & 6:15pm. 

 Contact 
Email: club.holiday@breeslittlestars.co.uk 

Office phone: 07961 713476 from 9:00am to 6:15pm 

Booking Guidance 
 If you would like your child/ren to attend, you will need to complete a registration 

form for each child on the Cheqdin system --  you will be able to make bookings and 
payments online. Please use the links below to register and make your booking. 

Availability is determined on the day of booking, as this changes daily. 
Registration form: https://cheqdin.com/app/portal/public/registrations/bree-s-little-
stars-james-wolfe/MjU0OQ%3D%3D?fid=MTU2OA%3D%3D&time=1670510221 

Booking: https://cheqdin.com/app/portal/public/online-
booking/Bree%E2%80%99s%20Little%20Stars%20James%20Wolfe/MjU0OQ== 

You will need to agree to their terms and conditions when                                  
completing the registration form. 

   

Please do not hesitate to contact them, should you have any queries or need help 
with the booking system. They look forward to receiving your bookings. 

 

mailto:club.holiday@breeslittlestars.co.uk
https://cheqdin.com/app/portal/public/registrations/bree-s-little-stars-james-wolfe/MjU0OQ%3D%3D?fid=MTU2OA%3D%3D&time=1670510221
https://cheqdin.com/app/portal/public/registrations/bree-s-little-stars-james-wolfe/MjU0OQ%3D%3D?fid=MTU2OA%3D%3D&time=1670510221
https://cheqdin.com/app/portal/public/online-booking/Bree%E2%80%99s%20Little%20Stars%20James%20Wolfe/MjU0OQ==
https://cheqdin.com/app/portal/public/online-booking/Bree%E2%80%99s%20Little%20Stars%20James%20Wolfe/MjU0OQ==


 

 

  

 

 
Hi everyone, 

 

 
  

Thank you for all your support throughout the year. Have a safe, fun Summer and we will 
see you in September.  
 
Please follow/like us on Twitter/Facebook to find out more about what we do, as well as 
about upcoming social/fundraising events.  All are welcome!  
  

Email: friendsofJWS@gmail.com  
Facebook: https://en-gb.facebook.com/FJWSGreenwich 

Twitter: https://twitter.com/fjwsgreenwich 

  
   

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

 

 
Summer Term 2023 

 

Thursday 20th July -- Summer Concert (RP 10:00am) 

Thursday 20th July -- Year 6 Leavers' Assembly (2pm, The John Roan) 

Friday 21st July -- Last Day of Term - NON-UNIFORM DAY 

 

Autumn Term 2023 

 

Mon. 4th Sept. -- First Day of Term -- INSET DAY -- Pupils Do Not Attend School 

Tuesday 5th September -- INSET DAY -- Pupils Do Not Attend School 

Wednesday 6th September -- Year 1-6 Children Return to School  

 

mailto:friendsofJWS@gmail.com
https://en-gb.facebook.com/FJWSGreenwich
https://twitter.com/fjwsgreenwich


  

  

  



  

  

  



 

 
  

BREAKFAST CLUB 

The booking letter for September's Breakfast Club has been                                       
sent out to parents and can be read at 

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5fc511ab7c358b6a25a5024e/t/64ae77f0b61a8f580a4b8ccc/168915556

8876/Breakfast+Club+Booking+Letter+-+July+2023.pdf. Booking is now open. 
 

Places at Breakfast Club (both campuses) must be booked in advance. If parents 
find they are unable to book, for example there are no spaces, they must 

email admin@jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk to ask if there are any spaces available. Please 
can parents note that they must book if their child is to attend. 

 

The price of our Breakfast Club provision will increase in September to £3.50/day. 
 

The start and finish times of Breakfast Club are: Randall Place 8am to 9am 
and Royal Hill 7.45am to 8.45am. Children may arrive any time                                   

up to 15 minutes before the end. 

 

 

 
  

HOLIDAY FOOD AND FUN 

Holiday Food and Fun is back for the upcoming holiday, including free activities for 
young people in Royal Greenwich! 

 

If your child is aged between 4 and 16, and receives or is eligible for benefit-related 
free school meals, they'll be able to claim a spot at one of the participating clubs, 

which will run between Monday 24th July and Friday 1st September 2023. 
 

Please check the directory 
at https://www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk/holidayfoodandfun and then contact your 

preferred club to secure your space. 

 

 

 
  

ACTIV CAMPS 

AllKidsCan will be running ActivCamps across four schools in The Royal Borough of 
Greenwich and surrounding areas over the Summer.  As part of the ongoing work 
they do with the Greenwich School Sports Partnership, they offer a £10 discount to 
all new parents making their first booking for a child who attends a GSSP member 

school, which luckily James Wolfe is! For more information, please 
visit http://www.allkidscan.co.uk or email them at info@allkidscan.co.uk. 
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